
Department of Planning and Budget 
2022 Fiscal Impact Statement  

 

1. Bill Number:   HB813 

 House of Origin ☒ Introduced ☐ Substitute ☐ Engrossed  

 Second House ☐ In Committee ☐   Substitute ☐ Enrolled 
 

2. Patron: Williams 

 

3.  Committee: Public Safety 

 

4. Title: Acquisition and use of military property by law-enforcement agencies. 

 

5. Summary: The proposed legislation removes a provision requiring the Department of 

Criminal Justice Services (DCJS) to establish training standards and publish and periodically 

update model policies for law enforcement personnel related to (a) the handling and use of 

tear gas or other gases and kinetic impact munitions that embody current best practices for 

using such items as a crowd control measure or during an arrest or detention of a person. It 

also removes a requirement that DCJS establish and administer a waiver process for law 

enforcement agencies to use certain military property and to publish waivers that have been 

granted on the DCJS website. The bill also repeals provisions prohibiting state and local law 

enforcement agencies  

 

6. Budget Amendment Necessary: Indeterminate.  

  

7. Fiscal Impact Estimates: Preliminary. See Item 8 below. 

 

8. Fiscal Implications: The proposed legislation is not anticipated to have a fiscal impact on 

the Department of State Police, the Department of Motor Vehicles, or the Division of Capitol 

Police. Information about any potential fiscal impact on the Department of Criminal Justice 

Services is unavailable at this time. This impact statement will be updated when information 

becomes available. Any potential fiscal impact on other state or local law enforcement 

agencies is indeterminate at this time. 

  

9. Specific Agency or Political Subdivisions Affected: Department of Criminal Justice 

Services, state and local law enforcement agencies. 

  

10. Technical Amendment Necessary: No. 

  

11. Other Comments: None. 


